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[Eighth Parliament - First Session] 

 

ADDENDUM TO THE ORDER BOOK  No. 5 

OF 

PARLIAMENT 

Issued on Monday, January 09,  2017 

No. 5(3).] 

 

Tuesday, January  24,  2017 

NOTICE OF MOTIONS AND ORDERS OF THE DAY 

* 

Sri Lanka Sustainable Development Bill — Second Reading.  

(Cabinet  approval  signified.) 

* 

The Minister of Transport and Civil Aviation,—Regulations under the Motor Traffic 
Act,—Regulations made by the Minister of Transport and Civil Aviation under Section 
237 of the Motor Traffic Act (Chapter 203) read with Section 164 of the aforesaid Act 
relating to Motor Traffic (Signs, Signals, Symbols and Road Markings) and published 
in the Gazette Extraordinary No. 1940/21 of 12th November 2015, which were presented 
on 09.01.2017, be approved.   

 

* 

The Minister  of Finance,—Order  under  the  Excise  (Special Provisions) Act 
(No.1),—Order made by the Minister of Finance under Section 3 of the Excise (Special 
Provisions) Act, No.13 of 1989 relating to excise duty and published in the Gazette 
Extraordinary No. 1987/8 of 03rd October 2016, which was presented on 09.01.2017, be 
approved.   

(Cabinet  approval  signified.) 

* 

The Minister of Finance,—Order  under  the  Excise  (Special Provisions) Act 
(No.2),—Order made by the Minister of Finance under Section 3C of the Excise 
(Special Provisions) Act, No. 13 of 1989 relating to excise duty and published in the 
Gazette Extraordinary No. 1992/30 of 10th November 2016, which was presented on 
09.01.2017, be approved.   

(Cabinet  approval  signified.) 

* 

The Minister of Finance,—Order   under   the   Land  (Restriction on Alienation)  
Act,—Order made by the Minister of Finance under Section 3(2) of Land (Restriction 
on Alienation) Act, No. 38 of 2014 regarding transfer of a land in Colpetty on free hold 
basis to M/s Avic International Hotels Lanka Ltd., which is a Strategic Development 
Project and published in the Gazette Extraordinary No. 1992/10 of 08th November 2016, 
which was presented on 09.01.2017, be approved.   

(Cabinet  approval  signified.) 



 

(2) 

 

* 

The Minister of Justice and Minister of Buddhasasana,—Order   under   the Mutual 
Assistance in Criminal Matters Act,—Order made by the Minister of Justice under 
Section 2 of the Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters Act, No. 25 of 2002 in respect 
of the Agreement between the Government of the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri 
Lanka and the Government of Ukraine on mutual legal assistance in criminal matters 
and published in the Gazette Extraordinary No. 1992/78 of 11th  November 2016, which 
was presented on 09.01.2017, be approved.   

 

*   Indicates Government Business. 

 

 


